

This material is part of a collection that documents the harassment, discrimination, and retaliation 
perpetrated against Alaska's women research scientists by their supervisor, with full knowledge 
(and arguably, "tacit approval") of their federal employer, the USDA Agricultural Research Service (ARS)





This letter demonstrates USDA incompetence in handling EEO complaints. 





The salutation was to "Mr. Shephard", who had filed an EEO complaint against the USDA Forest Service.














The year should be 2008.
















